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SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT # 5
The regular meeting of the Shaker Pines Fire District was held on Tuesday, September 13, 2022 at the fire station.

Those present were President Peter G. Burk, Vice President Guy Beck, Clerk Margaret Guyette, Treasurer Glen Bentz, Commissioner Scott Beiler, Commissioner Peter Burk, Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner, Administrative Assistant Jolene Bauckman and Doug Maxellon.  

President Burk called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for August 2022 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Peter G. Burk and Peter Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer Glen Bentz submitted the treasurer’s report for August 2022 to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the treasurer’s report was made by Peter G. Burk and Peter Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE:  We received none.
FIRE CHIEF REPORT:  Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner submitted the chief’s report verbally on behalf of Chief Jim Nolan. 

On August 23, Chief Jim Nolan, Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner, Captain Chris Davis and Jolene Bauckman attended the “Community Conversation on Race, Diversity, Equity and Inclusion” that was held at Enfield High School.

The department has made the transition to Physician One from Johnson Memorial Hospital for members’ physicals. Physician One will be able to offer members more flexible scheduling options.

Lieutenant Ray Rodriguez has reported no recent interest in purchasing Engine 54, and the selling price has been reduced to $60,000.

Lieutenant Ray Rodriguez has installed dash cameras in all response vehicles that will turn on when the vehicle is in use. The cameras do not record sound. 

Hydrant maintenance has begun. The weekend shift will be checking hydrants that are owned by the district. The day shift will be checking the hydrants that are not owned but are located within the district.
The 911 center assessment was received at $25,629. Chief Jim Nolan met with chiefs from other districts as well as the Town Manager to request a lower rate which more accurately reflects the department’s use of the service. The new fee is $7,862. A request was made to rename the “alarm” line of the budget to “Dispatch center fee” for clarity.

The retirement party for former Chief Charlie Macsata was a great success.

FIRE MARSHAL REPORT:  Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner read the report and it was placed on file.  We had 93 incidents; there were 53 inspections at Mayfield Place.
REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: 
Doug Maxellon gave an update from the building committee. The project is in the “punch list” phase. The site contractor will do the regrading that is required for proper water drainage. Plumbing in the apparatus bay will be addressed soon. Bartholomew Electric has given a quote of $23,000 to install 4 exterior and 3 interior security cameras around the apparatus bay. Quotes were also collected for the stamped concrete in the patio area. PGS Concrete gave a quote of $13,260. Before approving this quote, Commissioner Scott Beiler suggested getting a quote from a company he is familiar with. A decision can be made once we have both quotes. Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner talked about the need for a 20 x 20 ft. “training pad” that could be quoted by the same concrete companies. The training pad would allow training for incidents like motor vehicle crashes in a way that would not damage the parking lot. Mr. Maxellon will discuss the release of two landscaping bonds with the town.
Guy Beck gave an update from the Consolidation Committee. After having some difficulty scheduling meetings during the summer, the committee was able to meet recently, and will meet again Thursday, September 15 at 2:00 PM. There are many questions being considered including whether the current committee is sufficient moving forward, or if a new committee will need to be created. A draft of a consolidation ordinance was requested by the attorneys, but it is unclear who will create it. Discussions have begun to incorporate both departments’ scheduling models.
Peter Burk gave a subcommittee report regarding volunteers and marketing. He listed several possible avenues that may be used to boost volunteer applications including new road signage, visits to middle and high schools, recruitment tables at local events and a possible PSA produced by E-TV.

OLD BUSINESS: Administrative Assistant Jolene Bauckman gave an update on the issues with the payroll processing company. In order to reduce errors, Jolene will be trained by the payroll processing company to enter the payroll manually through their online portal. In the past, the errors have been the result of the payroll company entering the data provided by SPFD, not with the data that was provided.
NEW BUSINESS: The apparatus bay floor has been ground down so that water no longer pools. The floor now needs to be refinished. After collecting 3 quotes, a company called CA Reed was chosen. They specialize in fire department bay floors. They install the product they produce and have offered an extended 2 year warranty. A motion was made by Peter G. Burk to accept the quote of $50,000 and was seconded by Peter Burk. A vote was taken, was unanimous and the motion carried.

Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner reported that Enfield’s dispatch center is sometimes delayed, which is a detriment to public safety.
Treasurer Glen Beck noted that the interest rate on the current bank account yields a very low interest rate. The treasurer will collect rates from other banks to see if it may be worth switching banks.

A worker’s compensation audit will be done electronically by Administrative Assistant Bauckman. Our annual audit with our auditors will begin the week of October 17, 2022 and will be handled by Treasurer Bentz.

Clerk Guyette requested that Jolene Bauckman will write minutes for commissioners meetings moving forward. Jolene’s minutes will be approved by Maggie first, then shared with the commissioners.

BILLS:  The Board members reviewed the bills.  A motion was made by Peter G. Burk to pay the bills as submitted and Guy Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Guy Beck and Peter G. Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:33PM.










Respectfully submitted,
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was taken, was unanimous and the motion carried.

Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner reported that Enfield’s dispatch center is sometimes delayed,
which'is a detriment to public safety

Treasurer Glen Beck noted that the interest rate on the current bank account yields a very
low interest rate. The treasurer will collect rates from other banks to see if it may be worth
switching banks,

A worker’s compensation audit will be done electronically by Administrative Assistant
Bauckman. Our annual audit with our auditors will begin the week of October 17, 2022
and will be handled by Treasurer Bentz.

Clerk Guyette requested that Jolene Bauckman will write minutes for commissioners
meetings moving forward. Jolene’s minutes will be approved by Maggie first, then shared
with the commissioners.

BILLS: The Board members reviewed the bills. A motion was made by Peter G. Burk to
pay the bills as submitted and Guy Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was
taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Guy Beck and Peter G. Burk made a second
to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried. The
meeting was adjourned at 9:33PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jolene Bauckman
Administrative Assistant
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